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This document is important and requires your immediate attention. If you are in doubt as to the 

action you should take you should seek advice from your stockbroker, bank manager, solicitor, 

accountant or other independent financial adviser. If you have sold or transferred all of your shares 

in Emerging Asia Bond Fund of PIMCO Funds: Global Investors Series plc, please pass this 

document at once to the stockbroker, bank or other agent through whom the sale or transfer was 

effected, for transmission to the purchaser or transferee as soon as possible. The Directors of PIMCO 

Funds: Global Investors Series plc are the persons responsible for the information contained in this 

document. All terms used in this document have the same meanings as in the Prospectus. Please note 

that this document is not reviewed by the Central Bank of Ireland. 
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 28 July 2020 

 

Dear Shareholder 

We are writing to you in your capacity as a shareholder in the Emerging Asia Bond Fund (the “Sub-

Fund”), a sub-fund of PIMCO Funds: Global Investors Series plc (the “Company”). The purpose of this 

letter is to notify you of the results of the EGM of the Shareholders of the Sub-Fund held on 28 July 2020 

(as rescheduled after the meeting originally scheduled to be held on 17 July 2020 was adjourned) at 78 Sir 

John Rogerson’s Quay, Dublin 2, Ireland (the “EGM”). 

Notice of the results of the EGM 

We refer to the circular sent to Shareholders on 5 June 2020 in respect of the EGM (the “EGM Circular”).  

We wish to confirm that the EGM was duly convened and held on 28 July 2020 and that the proposal, as 

outlined in the EGM Circular, was approved and the resolution was duly passed. As a result of this 



 

 

resolution, the investment objective and policies of the Sub-Fund will be amended as set out in the EGM 

Circular.  In addition, the name of the Sub-Fund will be changed to the Asia Strategic Interest Bond Fund. 

The amendment is to take effect on 28 August 2020 (the “Effective Date”).  A replacement prospectus will 

be lodged with the Monetary Authority of Singapore on or around the Effective Date. 

If you have any queries in relation to the matters outlined above, please contact PIMCO Shareholder 

Services at the following number: Singapore: +65 68267589. Alternatively, you may contact us by email at: 

PIMCOEMteam@StateStreet.com. 

Yours faithfully 

 

 
Director  

For and on behalf of  

PIMCO FUNDS: GLOBAL INVESTORS SERIES PLC 
 

 


